

# Gwehelog Parish Hall

## Minutes of Management Committee Meeting held at 8.00pm Monday 15<sup>th</sup> May 2017

### Present

W. Howells - Chairman  
Brian Paul - Treasurer  
Annis Paul – Trustee & Member  
Sue Baker - Member  
Roger Leaver – Member  
Val Smith – Guest

### Apologies

Judith Bayliss

### Minutes of the Last Meeting

The Minutes of the last two Meetings dated 20<sup>th</sup> February 2017 and 3<sup>rd</sup> April 2017 were agreed, and signed off by the Chairman.

### Matters Arising

The “Elvis” evening on Friday 5<sup>th</sup> May 2017 was a great success.

The profits from the show came to £942.59.

It was proposed and seconded that the Wales Air Ambulance would receive a donation of £450. Arrangements are to be made, to present the cheque during the next few weeks, and this will be featured in the Village Hall Newsletter.

Windsor on behalf of the Committee thanked everyone that helped to make the evening such an enjoyable and successful occasion.

Roger received a complaint from Glynn, regarding rubbish that was left at the end of his drive. Following discussions it was agreed that Roger would send a letter to him, thanking him for the use of his land as a car-park, and send the Committees apologies for any bags that had appeared, although it was felt that the bags had appeared before the Elvis evening.

The Committee felt that it would be nice to organize a similar event in October. The three dates of Fri 13<sup>th</sup>, 20<sup>th</sup> and 27<sup>th</sup> was put forward. A tribute band such as “Abba” was suggested.

Sue agreed to search out availability on the “Star Tribute” Website.

Roger confirmed that the Subscribers have now reached 60.

Brian congratulated Val Smith on her re – election as an Independent Candidate for the Gwehelog Fawr area.

Sue mentioned that Rob has asked if the tree outside the two back entrances could be partially cut

down and carved. The Committee agreed, so Sue will inform Rob to contact Nigel Jenkins, to start the process.

Judith Bayliss confirmed that the Community Council has received the Defibrillator, which they would gift to the Village Hall.

They have requested a letter confirming receipt, after delivery this weekend.

Annis will organize the relevant letter, and discuss with the Council a handing-over of the Defibrillator.

Windsor agreed to find a suitable Electrician that would be able to fit the Defibrillator once it has arrived.

The books brought for the "Book Share" has now been moved to the Conservatory.

Shelves or bookcase will have to be purchased.

Sue Baker will organize a notice to go with the books to explain how the system works.

Val suggested that a coffee morning would be a good way to get the locals together. The Committee thought this to be a good idea, but it would be difficult to find enough Members to open up the hall, purchase tea coffee and biscuits and generally clear up.

Discussions took place on holding another Christmas Market/Fayre.

It was decided that Sunday 26<sup>th</sup> November 2017 would be the most suitable day.

The Committee then spent some time on looking at the general painting of the inside of the building. It was felt that we ought to redecorate as soon as possible, following Brian's confirmation that there would be enough funds. All the Committee to try and find telephone numbers of painters/decorators locally.

The Insurance Certificate on the Notice Board was found to be out of date.

Brian will organize the latest Certificate.

The Annual General Meeting will be held in July 2017, a date to be agreed at the next meeting.

The next meeting will be on Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June 2017 at 8.00pm.

There was no other business so the meeting concluded at 9.45pm

Approved. ....

Date .....

